
 

Public Notice 
 
 
 

Proposed Naming of Right-of-Way Bordered by Guildford Road, 
Milne Street, Neville Street and Roberts Street, Bayswater 

 
The City of Bayswater hereby gives notice that Council at its Meeting held on 30 April 2024, endorsed the 
proposed name options ‘Oblong Lane’, ‘Bartlett Lane’ and ‘Grace/Grace Hardie Lane’ for the right-of-way 
(ROW) bordered by Guildford Road, Milne Street, Neville Street and Roberts Street, Bayswater, for public 
advertising. 
 
It is proposed the ROW be named ‘Oblong Lane’ after Oblong turtles, a species of turtle is endemic to the 
southwestern part of Western Australia, ‘Bartlett Lane’ in commemoration of Rita Bartlett or ‘Grace/Grace 
Hardie’ in commemoration of Grace Hardie. 
 
Further information on this matter is available between 8:30am and 4:30pm, Monday to Friday up to and 
including Frida, 5 July 2024 at the City of Bayswater Civic Centre, Bayswater Library or on the City's 
Website: engage.bayswater.wa.gov.au. 
 
The City invites the public to complete the online submission form via the City’s Engagement website 
engage.bayswater.wa.gov.au.  Alternatively, you can provide a written submission to the Chief Executive 
Officer, City of Bayswater, PO Box 467, Morley, WA 6943 or via email to mail@bayswater.wa.gov.au on 
or before 4:30pm, Friday 5 July 2024.  

 
 
 
 
 
JEREMY EDWARDS 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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ROW Location Map 


